
REUNION DAY 2023

CLASS OF 1958

CELEBRATING 65 YEARS



Class of 1958                picture taken September 1955



Norma Partridge, Teresa Latcham, 

Charlotte Judson, Margaret McWilliam

Joyce Nagle

Orientation to Nursing 

Gail Armstrong Joyce Nagle

Cheryl Gravelin McQueen’66, Isabel Kerr’60, 

Beverley Vannatter Peck’58

Sheila O’Day, Mary Cino, Elaine Martin, 

Florence Chowhan, Betty Watterson

Sophia Sciesinski

Carol Mielko, Diane Huffman, Lorraine Groleau

Eva Reinhardt, Sally Robey, Carole Flaherty

Teresa Latcham, Mary Lou Roth

Reunion Day 1995

Kristine Brock Rogers’69, Beverley Vannatter Peck’58



Jacqueline Carthew ‘58

Anna Dove    Vera Delay’58 Helen Stepnik’56   Margaret Candler’56

Dena Tonelli’57

Mary Cino’58

2005-2009          Mary served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as a Member At Large

2009-2018          Mary served on the Executive as the Newsletter Dispatcher       

Mary Cino

NURSING EDUCATION STAFF

Standing:  Marie MacDonald,  Violet Jennings’38,  Patricia Andreychuk’56,  Lois Stewart’54 

Seated:  Doreen Duncan’55,  Jennie Vacola’54,  Mary Boughner’48

Mary Fama’59, Sophie Sciesinski’58,  

Ann Armstrong’58 

NURSING EDUCATION STAFF

Pauline Cramp Lepinskie’53, Mrs C Staples,  

Dorothy Harrod Rowe’45 

Carol Mielko, Joan LaFortune, Sonya Wallace

Mary Cino’58, Katherine O’Sullivan McPhee’55         

Reunion Day 2008



YEARBOOK STAFF

Charlotte Judson’58   Mildred O’Reilly’58         Pamela Smith’59         Linda Bergstrand’60               

Editor                  Senior Reporter          Intermediate Reporter        Junior Reporter

Diane Huffman, Helen Mauro

Pat Michna           Mary         

McAvella ‘64         Cino ‘58

Charlotte Judson’58

Editor

Mary Lou Roth, Helen Reid, 

Loretta Salciccioli,

Ruth Milne, Florence Schof, 

Diane Rundle, Eva Reinhardt

Mary Anne Hogan, Diane Rundle, 

Margaret Hastings

Norma Partridge, Diane Rundle, Margaret Simpson

Beverley Vannatter Peck’58

2003-2004      Bev served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as a Member At Large

2004-2014      Bev served on the Executive as the Treasurer 

Mary Cino, Gail Armstrong, Alexandra Bodurka,

Marilyn Ray, Edna Fester

Beverley Vannatter Peck



Vera Delay’58

Vera Delay’58, Marie Andreychuk’54

Student Nurses     Christmas Concert      December 18, 1958

Performed by the students of the class of 1961

Christmas Card 1958

Margaret Simpson’58, Muriel Simpson’51

Jane Simpson’49

Christmas 1958

Elsie Sebo, Eva Reinhardt, Carol Flaherty

Lorraine Groleau
Diane Rundle

Mary Lou Roth, Teresa Latcham

Elsie Sebo, Shirley Rutter



Christmas Concert 1955      performed by the students of the class of 1958

Madeline Rowe, Margaret Simpson, 

Betty Mosack, 

Joyce Nagle, Mary Harris
Sally Robey’58

1961    Sally served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as the corresponding secretary

Christmas Concert  

Monday December 19, 1955

Teresa Latcham, 

Charlotte Judson, 

Elaine Martin

Sally Robey

Margaret Simpson

Margaret Simpson Rizzo’58, Cheryl Gravelin McQueen’66

Betty Watterson, Sheila O’Day, Ann Reynolds, Marina Watts

Margaret Simpson Rizzo’58

1999-2000        Margaret served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as a Member At Large

2000-2002        Margaret served on the Executive as Newsletter Editor

2002-2003        Margaret served on the Executive as the 2nd Vice President

2003-2005        Margaret served on the Executive as the President

2005-5007        Margaret served on the Executive as the Past President

Margaret Simpson 

Rizzo

Vera Delay, Teresa Latcham



STUDENT COUNCIL

Marilyn Ray’58      Madeline Rowe’58      Carol Nichol’60      Thelma Brown’59   

President                                                      Treasurer

Absent:  Eleanor Patzalek’59,  Beverley Patterson’59 (Vice President)

Ann Reynolds, Marina Watts Beverley Vannatter Peck’58

Ruth Milne, Sheila O’Day

Margaret Simpson

Beverly Earl’57, Pat LaFlamme’57

Ann Chambers’58, Teresa Latcham’58

Ruth Milne’58

1962 Ruth served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as the Corresponding Secretary

1963-1964     Ruth served on the executive as the convenor of the Golden Book for Charity Project.

1964-1965     Ruth served on the executive as the Prize Convenor

1965-1968     Ruth served on the executive on the Advisory Board.

1970-1973     Ruth served on the executive as the 2nd Vice President

1976-1977     Ruth served on the executive on the Advisory Board

1983-1989     Ruth served on the executive on the Advisory Board.

Ruth Milne

The Way We Were

Written in 1976 by Ruth Milne’58 

and Lois Stewart’54

Ruth Milne’58 

Jean Laidlaw Webster Shepperd’37

Joan Robinson’57, Pearl Gilbertson’57, 

Vera Delay’58

Ann Armstrong, Mildred O’Reilly Beverley Vannatter



CLASS OF 1958         2nd Year

1ST ROW:   S. Kingston, Jacqueline Carthew, Sophie Sciesinski, Marina Watts, Shirley Rutter, Margaret McWilliam, Gail Armstrong

2ND ROW:  Louise Piva, Kathleen Sweeney, Sheila O’Day, Ann Armstrong, Mary Lou Roth, Diane Valliere, Beverley Vannatter, Mildred O’Reilly

3RD ROW:  Wiesia Sciesinski, Joyce Nagle, Mary Armstrong, Loretta Salciccioli, Teresa Latcham, Elsie Sebo, Mary Firth, Charlotte Judson

4TH ROW:  Eva Reinhardt, Ann Reynolds, Margaret Hastings, Marion McClymont ‘59, Marilyn Ray, Jean Farr



May 20, 1958 and May 21, 1958

May 16, 1958February 18, 1958

Father Robson

Ann Armstrong, Father Robson

Betty Watterson, Kathleen Sweeney

Reunion Day 1995

Ruth Milne, Corrine Corrigan,

Eva Reinhardt

Madeline Rowe, Dianne Huffman, Jean Farr, Mary Cino, Beverly Vannatter, 

Mary Lou Roth, Dianne Rundle, Margaret Simpson 



October 14, 15, 16  -  Retreat for part of the senior class and the juniors

December 9  -  second 3 day retreat for the remaining seniors and the intermediate classes  

Black Band Dance       August 3, 1957

Starlight Ballroom

Prudhomme’s Garden Centre 

Ann Armstrong

Mary Armstrong, Mary Firth, Jacqueline Carthew, 

Edna Fester, Ann Armstrong, Diane Valliere

Joyce Nagle, Edna Fester

Mary Cino’58, Diane Valliere’58, 

Mary Zahn’57, Madeline Rowe’58



Ann Reynolds, Marina Watts, Beverly Vannatter

Shirley Rutter was born in Cobourg Ontario. 

During her student days she was a member of the Canadian Naval Reserve and for a time served on the Canadian 

aircraft carrier, HMS Bonaventure.

She is a graduate of  St Joseph’s School of Nursing, class of 1958. 

She worked in the Emergency Department at St Joseph’s Hospital Hamilton and then in the community 

with family physician Dr Vincent Rudnick. 

Nurse practitioners first came about in the province in the early 1970’s and Shirley graduated from 

McMaster’s program in 1973. 

She was a member of the school’s second graduating class, when only McMaster and Western University 

offered the program. She was one of the first nurse practitioners in Ontario. She worked as a nurse 

practitioner at the McMaster University Medical Centre. 

In 1980 she was appointed Assistant Clinical Professor in the Department of  Family Medicine at McMaster University. 

Shirley Rutter Crozier 1958

Taking part in a special night for hairstylists in 2009.

Published in the Hamilton Spectator

Left to Right: Cheryl McQueen ‘66

Diane Valliere Losier ’58, Helen Mauro Robinson ‘58

Sr. Virginia Hanlon ’45, Mary Cino ‘58

Mary Lou Roth, Teresa Latcham, Diane Valliere, 

Lorraine Groleau, Carole Flaherty

A pension plan covering the payroll employees will be 

introduced by St Joseph’s Hospital May 1, 1958 

The plan is being introduced at hospitals run by 

The Sisters of St Joseph at Guelph, Kitchener, Brantford and Hamilton.

Published in the Hamilton Spectator   April 1958

Derek McNally, Margaret Simpson Rizzo’58,

Janina Muta Berenyi’65

Madeline Rowe, Elaine Martin

Franca Casonato

Madeline Rowe, Wiesia Sciesinski, Ann Armstrong



Prior to the graduation exercise the graduates made a Day of Recollection in the hospital 
chapel. Another pre-graduation exercise was a Red Rose Ball sponsored by the junior and 

intermediate students. Highlight of this social affair was the election of the Red Rose Queen 
by the student nurses on the basis of best all – round student. 

67 nurses were graduates in the class of 1958. Graduation exercises were held on 
Wednesday May 28th 1958 in the Auditorium at Cathedral Girls High School. 

Dr W. P. Downes, chief of medical staff was chairman of the event. 
Diplomas and pins were presented by Rt. Rev. J. F. Hinchey.

Guest speaker was Joseph M. Pigott, Chairman of the Hospital Advisory Board.
Other speakers included Controller Leslie Parker, 

Dr C. L. Bates, President of the Hamilton Academy of Medicine and D. C. Gaskin. 
Joyce Nagle was the class valedictorian. Marilyn Ray 1958 Red Rose Queen

Attendants Madeline Rowe’58  and Gail Armstrong’58

Red Rose Queen 1957 Norma Bell      

places the crown on Marilyn Ray 1958 Red Rose Queen  

Sheila O’Day, Ann Reynolds Eva Reinhardt, Marion McClyment, 

Sally Robey

Sally Robey, Margaret Hastings, Mary Zapotochny, 

Betty Ann Mosack, Ann Reynolds, Elsie Sebo, 

Mary Firth, Mary Lou Roth, Lorraine Groleau,

Sophie Sciesinski, Carol Mielko, Mary Ann Hogan 

Diane Huffman, Madeline Rowe, Marilyn Ray, 

Shirley Rutter, Jean Farr

Shirley Anne Wray’55, Beverley Vannatter ‘58, 

Margaret Simpson’58, Mary Cino’58



Mary Cino, Mildred O’Reilly, Lorraine Groleau, 

Diane Valliere, Carol Mielko, Alexandra Bodurka, 

Marilyn Ray, Marion Faunt

Lorraine Groleau, Sheila O’Day, 

Margaret Hastings

Lois Stewart ‘54

President Nurses Alumnae

Audrey Bull’54

Franca Casonato

Madeline Rowe

Ruth Milne, Helen Mauro, Diane Huffman, Margaret Simpson, Mary Cino, 

Jean Farr, Teresa Latcham, Sheila O’Day, Diane Valliere, Mary Lou Roth

Lois Stewart’54, Diane Rundle’58

Margaret Simpson   Muriel Simpson    Jane Simpson

Rizzo ’58            Murphy ’51          O’Brien ‘49



GRADUATION

Wednesday May 28, 1958

3 pm

Cathedral Girls High School Auditorium



Marilyn Ray, Madeline Rowe, Corrine Corrigan, 

Gail Armstrong, Shirley RutterClass of 1958

Madeline Rowe

Vera Delay, Kathleen Sweeney, Mary Lou Roth, Lorraine Groleau





Published in the Hamilton Spectator 

Elaine Martin, 

Madeline Rowe

Mary Cino



Graduation exercises for the class of 1958 were held in the auditorium at Cathedral Girls High School. 

The graduation program began with the traditional procession of graduating nurses, their arms laden 

with red roses to the front of the auditorium.

Dr W.P. Downes, chief of staff at St Joseph’s Hospital was the chairman for the occasion. The Rt. Rev 

J.F. Hinchey presented diplomas and graduation pins.

Mr. J.M. Pigott, chairman of the St Joseph’s Hospital advisory board told the graduating class of the 

Hospital’s school of Nursing “the only real happiness to be found in this world is in service and 

providing happiness to others.

Joyce Nagle was valedictorian for the graduates and called on all graduates to “live up to the ideals 

which have maintained our alma mater’s high standards throughout the land” .

“God had a purpose when He made a graduate nurse” she concluded. He gave her a head to know, 

hands with which to serve and a heart that she might love. 

Greetings, best wishes and congratulations were also brought to the graduating class by Controller 

Leslie Parker, Board of control: Dr C.L. Bates from the Hamilton Academy of Medicine and Mr D.C. 

Gaskin a member of the hospital advisory board. 

After the presentation of prizes, awards and diplomas, graduates, their families and friends mingled at 

a reception in the School cafeteria.

Shirley        Charlotte       Vera

Rutter           Judson         Delay 

Shirley Rutter

Mary Cino



Kathleen Sweeney

Mary Ann Hogan

Marilyn RayTeresa Latcham

Corrine CorriganMary Armstrong

Eva IftodyCharlotte Judson

Iole Casanato

Joyce Nagle   Gail Armstrong 

Judy Easson, Florence Chowhan, 

Lorraine Groleau



67 Nurses graduated in the class of 1958

Chairman for the ceremony was Dr W.P. Downes, chief of medical staff. 

Class valedictorian was Joyce Nagle

Diplomas and pins were presented by Rt. Rev. J. F. Hinchey 

Prior to the graduation exercises the graduates made a Day of 

Reconciliation.in the hospital chapel. 

Another pre-graduation exercise was a Red Rose Ball sponsored by the 

junior and intermediate students. 



Fay Clark Groleau’31 & her daughter Lorraine Groleau’58

Margaret Hastings’58 and her mother Mary Ruff Hastings’32

Mabel Clifford O’Day’28 and her daughter Sheila O’Day ‘58

Graduation 1958-------Mothers and their Daughters

  Lorraine         Fay Clark         Mary Ruff          Margaret          Mabel Clifford      Sheila

Groleau’58     Groleau’31     Hastings’32      Hastings’58          O’Day’28              O’Day’58

Mary Buck’56, Margaret Roth’57, Joan LaFortune’58. Sally Robey’58, Charlotte Judson’58

PRIZE WINNERS 1958

Margaret Roth Reg. N ’57 Scholarship for Post Graduate Study in Nursing Education

Mary Buck Reg. N. ’56 Scholarship for Post Graduate Study in Nursing Education

Joan LaFortune ’58 Scholarship for Post Graduate Study in Nursing Education

Sally Robey ’58  Scholarship for Post Graduate Study in Nursing Education

Charlotte Judson ’58 Prize for General Proficiency - Senior Year

Donna Fraser ’59 Prize for Highest Standing in Theory – Intermediate Year

Carol Nichol ’60  Prize for Highest Standing in theory – Junior Year

Margaret Simpson Rizzo’58

Ann Armstrong

Beverley Vannatter

Peck ‘58

Ida Green  100th Birthday,  Ruth Milne’58
Mary Cino’58    Beverley Vannatter’58



Florence ChowhanSheila Brown

Dianne Breckenridge

Alexandra Bodurka

Mary Armstrong

Gail Armstrong

Ann Armstrong

Anne Chambers

Iola Casonato

Franca Casonato

Jacqueline Carthew

Doris Brunning

Janina Muta Berenyi’65, 

Beverly Vannatter Peck’58

2014

Beverly Shynal Greenwood ’70

& Margaret Simpson Rizzo ‘58



Mary Cino
Lorraine GroleauMary Firth

Edna Fester

Margaret HastingsJean Farr

Marion Faunt

Judy Easson

Vera Delay

Corrine Corrigan

Mary Harris

Carol Ann Flaherty

Ruth Milne

Mary Cino ’58, Cathy Ray Therrien ’65,

Pat Dowling DiCiommo ‘65



Helen MauroEva Iftody

Joan LaFortuneDiane Huffman

Charlotte JudsonMary Anne Hogan

Ruth Milne

Elaine Martin Janice Miller

Carol MielkoTeresa Latcham

Janet Langdon

Sheila O’Day’58

Ann Reynolds



Helen Reid
Sheila O’DayBetty Ann Mosack

Joyce NagleJoan Montgomery

Margaret McWilliamPatricia Misener

Mary Louise Piva

Marilyn Ray
Norma Partridge

Carolyn PoulinMildred O’Reilly

Pat Yipchuck’73, Margaret Simpson’58,

Ellen Zavitz’68, Lois Renwick’68 

Madeline Rowe, Marilyn Ray



Diane Rundle

Madeline Rowe

Sally Robey

Ann Reynolds

Mary Lou RothEva Reinhardt
Shirley Rutter Wiesia Sciesinski

Loretta Salciccioli

Sophie Sciesinski

Elsie Sebo

Florence Shoff

Margaret Simpson’58, Derek McNally

Marjorie         Mary      Beverly Shynal

Tregunno’43    Cino’58     Greenwood’70



Beverley VannatterDiane Valliere

Marian Watts

Kathleen Sweeney

Betty Watterson
Margaret Simpson

Mary Zapotochny

Carol Mielko Andrews’58

Carol lost her graduation ring in 1965. She had taken her children

 to the Ice Capades in Maple Leaf Gardens in Toronto.

A man who lived in Newfoundland had found the ring in 1972. 

The ring had a nursing crest and St Joseph’s Hospital Hamilton 

1958 inscribed on the front. C. Meilko was scrolled on the back in 

fancy lettering. 

A cousin of the man’s wife had a similar ring. 

They used the internet to find an e-mail address for 

St Joseph’s Hospital in Hamilton. 

A Public relations manager spoke to the nursing system manager 

Joan Mason. 

Joan LaFortune Mason also graduated in 1958

 and was a classmate of Carol Mielko. 

This article was published in the Hamilton Spectator, October 1997

Carol Mielko’58

Joan LaFortune’58

1968                  Joan served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as the 2nd Vice President

1969 - 1970      Joan served as President of the Nurses Alumnae

1970 - 1972      Joan served on the executive as the Past President 

1972 – 1973      Joan served on the executive as the Executive Secretary 

1973 – 1975      Joan served as the Membership secretary Joan LaFortune’58



Charlotte Judson

Madeline Rowe
Mary Firth, Beverly Vannatter

Mildred O’Reilly, Marilyn Ray 

Teresa Latcham

Betty Ann Mosack, Eva Iftody, 

Diane Rundle, Gail Armstrong

Diane Rundle, Eva Iftody

Graduation Ball

Elaine Martin, Shirley Rutter, 

Mary Lou Roth

Mary Firth, Marina Watts, 

Beverley Vannatter

Graduation Ball         Class of 1958

May 30th, 1958       

Starlight Ballroom         Prudhommes Garden Centre

Bruce Littlejohn Orchestra 

Midway through the evening, the orchestra played  the Graduation Song. 

All the graduates received  silver coffee spoons, wrapped in the school colours

of gold and red. Each table had books of matches engraved with the event 

and the date. Sister Ann Marshall’56, Joan LaFortune’58, Margaret Simpson’58, Helen Mauro’58





Mary Broughner’48, Teresa Latcham’58

Pat LaFlamme’57, Teresa Latcham’58

working nights on C-floor    April 1957

Marion Faunt



A disaster plan which would empty St Joseph’s Hospital of regular patients and provide beds within 4 hours for 258 disaster victims has been 

adopted by the Sisters of St Joseph.

“The plan would be used in the event of an atomic attack” said Sister Mary Grace, superintendent of the hospital “but we are chiefly 

concerned with the possibility of a civilian catastrophe. It could come from a hurricane, a serious train wreck, or an industrial explosion.

Some aspects of the plan are co-ordinated with civil defense but the hospital is prepared to stand on its own feet. 

Published in the Hamilton Spectator April 1958

Cheryl Gravelin McQueen’66, Helen Mauro Robinson’58, 

Charlotte Judson  Smart’58

Margaret Simpson
Helen Mauro, Corrine Corrigan, Marina Watts



Published in the Alumnae January Newsletter 2018

Kathleen Sweeney, Ann Reynolds, Mary Armstrong, Carolyn Poulin, 

Sally Robey, Diane Valliere, Elaine Martin, Marilyn Ray, Mary Cino, 

Jacqueline Carthew, Carol Ann Flaherty

Marilyn Ray

Ruth Milne, Sister Virginia, Jean Farr, Ann Armstrong, Alexandra Bodurka, 

Teresa Latcham, Mary Lou Roth, Madeline Rowe, Shirley Rutter 

Joan Farr, Teresa Latcham, Diane Valliere, Mary Lou Roth

Bev         Pam           Sara        Karen        Mary 

Peck ’58   Fisher ’69   Blok ’66   Martin ’69   Cino’58

Around The Bay Road Race 2011

Mary McWilliam, Anne Chambers



Articles published in the Hamilton Spectator

The baby was found on a pew at the back of St Joseph’s Church on Locke Street.

She was taken to St Joseph’s Hospital. The authorities chose a birthdate for her….January 27, 1959  and gave her 

the name Joanne. She was placed in a foster home for about 8 months before being adopted.

At 18 she got a degree in Applied Sciences and then another degree in Commerce in 1985.She later went on to earn 

her nursing degree in 2007. 50 years later she got to meet Loretta, the nurse in the picture holding her as an infant.  

Loretta Salciccioli’58

Beverley Vannatter’58, Marie Andreychuk Yakimoff’54

Thelma Jenkins’31, Margaret Simpson Rizzo’58

Florence Schof

Lorraine Groleau



Reunion Day 2008           Class of 1958           Celebrating 50 Years

Material in this presentation was gathered 

from several sources:

Vox Omnium Yearbook 1958

-newspaper articles in the Hamilton Spectator

-Alumnae Minutes & articles from the 

archives at the Motherhouse 

-photos from reunion day celebrations

Special thanks to 

Madeline Rowe’58

Teresa Latcham Pachereva’58

for providing their photos and information 

and for  identifying their classmates. 

Helen Mauro, Ruth Milne, Diane Huffman

Mary Lou Roth, Diane Valliere, Mary Cino, Jean Farr, Sheila O’Day, 
Ruth Milne’58, Pat LaFlamme’57

Maureen Arbour’57, Mary Haley’42, Theresa Lobsinger’45
Diane Rundle

Helen Mauro, Iola Casonato



Charlotte Judson 

Smart‘58

Class of 1958     Celebrating 50 Years

Jacqueline Carthew, 

Mildred O’Reilly
Corinne Corrigan, 

Beverley Vannatter

Diane Rundle, Shirley Rutter, Carol Flaherty, 

Marina Watts, Helen Mauro 

Mary Cino, Madeline Rowe, 

Vera Delay, Lorraine Groleau

Charlotte Judson’58

1966 – 1967   Charlotte served on the Nurses Alumnae Executive as 1st Vice President  

and as Special Events Convenor

1968 Charlotte served as President of the Nurses Alumnae

1969-1970     Charlotte served as Past-President of the Nurses Alumnae

1970-1972      Charlotte served as President of the Nurses Alumnae 

Wiesia Sciesinski, 

Elaine Martin

Diane Lintack, Beverly Vannatter, Joan Farr, Teresa Latchem, Mary Lou Roth, 

Diane Valliere, Madeline Rowe, Ruth Milne, 

Vera Delay
Mary Louise Piva



CLASS OF 1958                     CELEBRATING 60 YEARS

FRONT ROW:  Carol Mielko, Charlotte Judson, Carol Flaherty, Sheila O’Day, Mary Cino, Eva Reinhardt, Carolyn Poulin, Joan LaFortune, Beverley Vannatter

BACK ROW:    Dianne Breckenridge, Margaret Simpson, Diane Huffman, Madeline Rowe, Mary Lou Roth, Diane Rundle, Sally Robey, Jean Farr, Ruth Milne, 

Elaine Martin, Diane Valliere, Teresa Latchan, Mary Anne Hogan, Jacqueline Carthew, Corrine Corrigan, Mildred O’Reilly
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